



Vera in omnibus quaerere

Adelaide University Science Association

Union Buildings,
University of Adelaide,
Adelaide, S.A. 5001

COMMITTEE MEETING

24th July 1990

Present:

Traci Barrett

Meredith Hope

Juile Ellis

Jamie Rogers

Ben Guy

Michaela Birrell

Shane Monte

Tania Eckermann

Matt Berger

Meeting Opened 6.40pm.

1. Apologies:

Shaun Meredith

Dab Capon

Peta Stead

Kathy Mav.

Gayle Hammat

Lyon Barrett

Motion 1: That the apologies be accepted.

Shane/Traci

2. Business arising from the previous meeting:

The A.U.Sc.A. Questionnaire is in the Hands of the President, we will pass on to him our desire to get it out.

- Juile will do the letters for the helpers of the Book Swap at the end of next week.

Motion 2: That the minutes of the previous meeting be accepted.

Shane/Traci

3. Correspondance:

- We have received some application forms for Explainers for the Investigator Science and Technology centre display at the Royal Show. These were presented to members of the committee who wanted them. At the general meeting these will be available to the population.

- The usual Diary and Lumen, & advertisement for the Centenary was in these copies and the committee was shown them.

Motion 3: That the visitors sign the Green Wall before they leave.

Ben/Matt

- The association recieved a bill from the computing department for time ~~and~~ use of the computer from the Book Swap during term. Juile advised them that the association could not have used the terminal at that time and asked them to prove that we were the users before we would pay the bill. We have not had any contact from them .

4. Questions:

a) With Notice

None.

b) Without Notice

-The Annual dinner needs to be organised and conveners elected at next General Meeting.

- Has membership been done? Yes the files are updated and stickers have been put up.

- Matt wanted to know why A.U.Sc.A. had so many accounts. ie. Gen. Functions, O'camp, Centenary, Book Exchange.

He was reminded that the book exchange will be lost next year and that all the other accounts have specific functions and are important to the smooth running of the association.

- Matt also advised us that the Book Exchange money was wilting away and the general body needed to start fundraising activites for the club. It was decided that at the next meeting this would be discussed.

- Ben told us that the bulliten would be comming out next week, or so.

- It was decided that the Re-O'camp be the trial run for the Bingo. and that other fundraising events occur as well.

- What are we going to do for Prosh? Some ideas were discussed eg., Mull Wine & Faarcing, Dunking machine, Tricycle race etc. It was decided that the general body should decide what will be done at the next general meeting

- Ben will be on the Prosh committee to tell us what's going on.

- Other fundraising events discussed include, The Pub Crawl, the Treasure Hunt, and a Car Rally & picnic.

- If advertising is needed please!!! just let Ben know, he'll be happy to do it for you!!

5. Reports:

- Book Swap is over for another year!!!

- Officially our science representative is still Stuart Bourne. It seems that Tracy did not inform the faculties that Juile was to be our new rep. so

she has not been informed about meetings . Stuart will be notified now if any information concerning the Faculties is needed.

- Juile suggested that next year two representatives be elected so if clashes occur there will still be a representative on the committee.

-Treasurer's Report

- less than\$200.00 in general account

- we owe the Book exchange about \$1000.00

- It was suggested by Shane Monte that the Book Exchange money be used for getting more Apple Computers in the Library, or perhaps another Laser printer. It was decided that Shane would look into this matter.

- Another suggestion for the use of the B.E. money came for a recent artical in ON Dit. Lights and other safety devices have been the concern for many weeks around campus. It was suggested that the B.E. money go towards this as it is for the good of all Students!

- There is a rumor going around that the Uni wants to close the cellar to make it a study room. This matter needs to be looked into and discussed by the general body.

6. Any other business:

- Juile explained about what's going on with the Investigator and how Shaun, Gayle, Traci and herself are involved with the Committee and the election of explainers for the expedition.

- Shane has made a great logo for the Centenary, It was met with great enthusiasm. Thankyou Shane.

- A.U.Sc.A. goes to the footy was suggested, can we get Bulk buy tickets and sell them to our members?

- 24th August will be the Wheel of Fortune expedition and Voltrex night. only 30 people can go to the Wheel so first in first served.

- It was discussed that A.U.Sc.A. really should get high school students involved in O'Camps before enrolment week.

- Lets insist this year that O'camps be put in the Enrolment guide.

-It was suggested that posters be put up in the SABSA office and that A.U.Sc.A. members go to their old schools to inform year 12's

Meeting closed 7.55pm